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Whereas, Fritz Sprague has served the Town of Castle Rock since 1999, first as Assistant Town Manager, and as  
Deputy Town Manager since 2006; and 

Whereas, throughout his tenure with the Town, Deputy Manager Sprague has supervised every Town department,  
reflective of his service as Acting Town Manager in 2015. Most recently, he has served in the No. 2 position for the organization  
and as department head for numerous internal service divisions; and

Whereas, some hallmarks of Deputy Town Manager Sprague’s leadership have been his approachability, honest  
communication and embracement of innovation. He has demonstrated these qualities both within the community, liaising  
with numerous groups throughout his nearly 20-year tenure with the Town, as well as internally – many department heads  
and employees seek his advice and guidance; and 

Whereas, Deputy Town Manager Sprague has been instrumental in the achievement of numerous major Town projects.  
Among the many notable efforts are development and support of the Town staff’s mission and values; masterful political  
strategy and communication for ballot initiatives including the “all in or all out” of RTD,  Transportation Action Plan and  
TABOR Time-Out campaigns; implementation of the 2014 space study, which has resulted in the successful completion of  
numerous capital projects; and efforts to ensure competitive public safety compensation, as well as benefits to employees  
Townwide, including added holidays so employees can better balance their work with their family lives; and

Whereas, community members don’t often think about what’s going right in the Town – the services, amenities and  
infrastructure that improve their quality of life. Deputy Town Manager Sprague, on the other hand, has kept these aspects  
at the forefront of his thinking for the last 20 years, and the Town is better as a result of his efforts to align the organization’s  
resources with the community’s needs.
 

Now, therefore, be it resolved by the 
Town Council of the Town of Castle Rock as follows:  

Section 1. Commendation. Deputy Town Manager Sprague’s counsel and contributions as a team member to  
all in the Town of Castle Rock – and the community at large – are hereby recognized and commended. 

PASSED, APPROVED AND ADOPTED this 8th day of January 2019,  
by the Town Council of the Town of Castle Rock, Colorado.


